
College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee

Meeting Summary
Monday, February 1, 2010

1:00 pm - 3: pm
Building 18-304

Members present:  Rick Ambrose, Diana Bennett, Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Arlene Fajardo, Jacqueline Gamelin, Jennifer Hughes, Maggie Ko, Virgil Stanford, Henry Villareal
Absent: Susan Estes

Student Representative: Alex Quintana

The meeting was brought to order by Chairperson Rick Ambrose. 
Welcome: Everyone was welcomed to the first meeting of the New Year.
Action on Agenda: No changes to the agenda. 
Action on Meeting Summary:  The 2/1/2010 summary was approved
Report on the District Academic Senate open meeting:  Mike Claire
Chancellor, Ron Galatolo opened up with the budget outlook.  There was discussion on what had occurred so far with the budget process.  The Academic Senate wanted guidelines and discussion to happen between the campuses on consolidations.   The Academic Senate leaders work well together and they pay attention to what is happening on the other campuses.
There was discussion of the Board Retreat. The main topic was the budget.  Many good questions were asked.  Each College has processes in place and there could be more collaboration between colleges, but there is a lot of collaboration going on. Child Development Centers, summer school, and low enrolled programs such as journalism were brought up and discussed. The coast side center was discussed. Mike will prepare an analysis on this for the board.  KCSM, was discussed and what options might be available.  The board wants to make decisions on a lot of these items in the near future.  A consultant was engaged for polling for a parcel tax and additional capital improvements.  Parcel taxes are approved for 4 years.  The consultants felt very positive about the passage of a parcel tax.  
Alex asked about the coast side program.  Mike said there has been some success.  It would cost the college in the neighborhood of 150 K to rent the facility.  Mike is working with the Cabrillo School district to see what can be done to deliver services to the coast side area.  

New item update on managed hiring.  Any employees that will be unfunded have been notified. Positions have been posted.  Hiring managers will have until the first week of March to make a decision.  There are more people on managed hiring than positions available.  Additional planning will be done after the final round is complete.  The hope is to avoid any layoffs.

Preliminary estimate on 2010/11 budget:
Mike Claire said that we need to move forward with estimating our budget based on the previously developed document outlining our process. Mike passed out components based on the previously developed flow chart.  Kathy Chaika said that it is now time to bring fund 3 into the budget process.  The committee was in agreement with this.  Questions were brought up on KCSM, and Mike said that this is a board decision.  We don’t know how the board will approach this.  Concerns were that perhaps if the TV could not be saved then perhaps the radio station could be saved.

Mike continued to discuss the position control elements of building the budget.  We first get to a bottom line estimate on personnel cost.  Mike anticipates using some the reserve to balance next year.  So far nearly 1 million has been saved in position reductions.  
Virgil Stanford reported on the current year budget as required by the Institutional Planning Calendar.  The report focused on an analysis of the 13XX accounts which have to do with adjunct, overload and related cost.  Compared to last year, summer school cost increased by $44,502 and fall cost declined by $255,568, resulting in a savings of $211,066 over last year.  At this point in time, summer, fall and estimated spring savings will result in an estimated savings of $753,902 as compared to the adopted budget.  These savings are not additional new savings, but have been previously included in the overall estimated savings for this year.
Henry suggested that we show a breakdown of the categorical programs.  We still need to cut the budget another 1.5 million and we estimate a reserve of 1.8 million for next year. Question was asked about the cost of unit banking.  Unit banking is a union negotiation issue.

Review Institutional Planning Calendar:  We reviewed the institutional planning calendar and at this time we are on track.
Discussion of comments to BPC Suggestion Box: 

None this month
Previous/new budget items for continued discussion:
Technology: The district is using some bond money to refresh and upgrade the worst computer labs.  ITS is looking at lower cost solutions, purchasing excess computers. Parcel tax or new bond issue may resolve the technology issue.
IPC ad hoc committee – Jennifer Hughes IPC proposed an ad hoc steering committee to lead discussions about the budget.  The discussion would be about what CSM wants to look like.  Guide an institutional dialogue, co-chairs, Laura Demsetz and Huy Tran, would guide an institutional dialogue, looking at things such as the faculty appointment process and approaches to deal with future budget related issues. There will be representation from instruction and student services.
The process would begin in the third week of February.   Updates will be provided on a regular basis to IPC committee.  It will be valuable for college to grapple with these issues and allow everyone to put thoughts on the table.
Committee Report:  Jennifer Hughes, committee plans.  All plans have been reviewed.  Everyone on the review committee felt that the first round of planning was very good and the plans were very realistic.
Future agenda items:
1.  Populate the information needed to prepare a tentative budget.

2.  Jennifer Hughes updates on reductions in the categorical programs.
Next Meeting: March 1, 2010 at 1:00 pm, Building 18-304

Summary Prepared by: Virgil Stanford 
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